
Special District 7 Presidents Meeting
June 25, 2022 at SDSE

President, George Hayner, called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

Board Members Present:  George Hayner, Suzanne Shapiro, Harlan Mathews, Jeannie 
Gregory, Carol Anderson, Pat Ellis, Tootie Chittenden, Alice Beers
Absent:  Janet Langemeier
Roll Call:  Clubs Present:  El Grande, Foothills of Hemet, Hemet Muni, The Lakes at Hemet 
West, Mountain Shadows, Seven Hills, Sierra Dawn SE, Sun City, Villa Del Monte
Clubs Absent:  Heritage Ranch and Heather Estates, Colonial Country Club

Jack Anderson, League Supervisor
The result from his survey showed that the majority of the 20 teams want to play 4 boards.  
The season will last for 18 weeks.
Presented to the club presidents:  The league will be divided into 2 Divisions.  The present day 
Red and White teams will now be Division 1 and the Blue and Green teams will be Division 2.
Motion to accept the 2 Divisions by David Ruch and seconded by Tootie Chittenden.  It was 
voted on and motion carried.
Presidents are to ask their new Divisions on what day they would like to play and get back with
Jack by July 9.  The suggested days are Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.
Carol Anderson suggested that each Division have a person in charge of a substitute pool.  
Division 1 to pull from Division 2 and Division 2 to pull from Division 1.
The rules committee will meet to finalize the new substitute rule. 

George Hayner said that he will have a referee class on July 16, 9:00 am at SDSE.  He also 
would like for the clubs that hold tournaments to post the approximate award money and pins
during the tournaments.

Jeannie Gregory reminded everyone about the Emmet Allen tournament on July 11 at Seven 
Hills and the Ladies/Mens tournament on August 14 at Heather Estates.

Tootie Chittenden reminded everyone about Fun Days next Friday, July 1 at TLHW.

Motion to Adjourn by Carol Anderson and seconded by Tootie Chittenden at 10:45 am.


